## **Leadership Team Meeting**

2/28/2022 3:30 PM Zoom meeting (link sent to email)

Members Present: Kristin Shields-Principal, Julie Duffy-A.P., Bill Sarty-A.P., Nancy Vielhauer-A.P., Charlene Chandler-Classified, Brendan Liston-VPA, Carrie Nast-Science, Ashly Henry-Counselor, Marleen Hurst-Classified, Aimee Korynta-Librarian, Jim Marianno-Social Science, Lisa McFadden-CTE, Sabrina Menart-Psychologist, Catherine Rivera World Language, Julie Russo-Kumler-English.

Parents: Katrinia Jones-(Zoom link didn't work), William Wade

Students: Gurleen Kaur-12<sup>th</sup>, Madison Combs-11<sup>th</sup>, Sehaj Singh-10<sup>th</sup>, GraceAnn LeCount-9<sup>th</sup>, Bonika Gudeta-11<sup>th</sup>, Jizzelle De La Cruz-11<sup>th</sup>, Alyssa Patterson-9<sup>th</sup>.

## **Minutes**

1)	Health Survey Results	Reviewed results from Health Course Survey. Health is a state requirement for all students. Discussed student's reaction for health being moved from 11 <sup>th</sup> grade requirement to 9 <sup>th</sup> grade starting in the 2023-2024 school year.	Discussed other semester courses approved to back up health for 9 <sup>th</sup> graders. Geography, Ethnic Studies, have both been approved. Voted all in favor of moving Health to 9 <sup>th</sup> grade in 2023-2024.
2)	Student Learning Outcomes/Mission Statement	Reviewed our Mission Statement and Student Learning Outcomes, Mission Statement. Our team had a breakout session to discuss each S.L.O., Personal Growth, Academic Proficiency, Community Responsibility, and Employability.	We revised our S.L.O.'s in 2016. Next year we will go through the WASC accreditation process. Wanted to have input from all stakeholders regarding our S.L.O.'s and if there is anything to change. Planning to review and discuss more in our next meeting.
3)	Next Year Schedule - Internal Class Periods	Our start time will be as close to 8:30 as possible. Discussion regarding class periods. Hoping to have more students in our next meeting to join this discussion. Currently our 4 <sup>th</sup> period has an extra 3 minutes every day. This was in place for reading the daily bulletin. Now we only read it twice per week.  Also, teachers asked if we have the survey results from whether I.E.P. meetings will be held before school next year. Since we will have a later start time	Would it be a good idea to have a mid-morning break, possibly between 2 <sup>nd</sup> and 3 <sup>rd</sup> periods? Our current lunch period is 37 minutes, with a 5-minute passing period at the end to get to 6 <sup>th</sup> period class. Discussed the idea of making lunch a bit shorter. Some teachers mentioned they use lunch for make up tests when kids return from being absent, or for extra help on an assignment.

	next year, after school I.E.P.'s will be difficult for teachers to attend. Especially who have specific childcare pick up times, etc.  We will discuss this in more detail at our next meeting.	
4) Professional Development Request	This agenda item was not on a tight time crunch, so we agreed to add this to our next agenda.	

Next meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 28<sup>th</sup> at 2:30, in person at the Vanden library or hybrid meeting, in person and Zoom for those that cannot attend in person.